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                                  13th June, 2022 

 
 

 
10 Downing Street 
London 

SW1A 2AA 
 
 

Dear Prime Minister, 
 

I am surprised that you have not responded to my letter, particularly as the subject 
material covers the abuse of children with special needs.  During my case study of 
Child X I have seen at first-hand how the families are blamed for the short-coming of 

the Government and that the system is set up so that complaints fail.  You and the 
Cabinet Office have had several years to sort this mess out but have not.   
 

I have explained how Social Services did not comply with the child’s tribunal judgement 
and his placement failed causing more damage to the child.  I would like to say that 

this was a tragedy for just one child, but the evidence shows that it is common-place.  
By not diagnosing, and labelling instead, tens of thousands have been damaged further 
through your in-action.  This cover-up has been perpetuated over several decades and I 

have traced it back to the ‘short sharp shock’ of the Thatcher era. 
 

I expect that from your point of view this is a political minefield that you have not 
wanted to enter; from the children’s experience it is a nightmare from hell affecting all 
areas of their lives.  It has resulted in constant stress affecting their brain function 

leading to permanent damage and deteriorating brain function throughout their lives.   
 
This abuse of power and cover-up must stop before the next generation go through the 

same trauma that their predecessors have gone through.   
 

Why have you allowed this abuse to continue?  I am still waiting for details of your 
complaints procedure and all of the paperwork that has been requested, and again I 
ask why because this is in your Minister’s Code.  Once again I await your response. 

 
Yours sincerely, 

 
Howard Lamb 
DC 
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